At the meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 16th July 2012 there were present; Mr S Rees (Vice-chairman), Mr P Ball, Mr J Nichols, Mr P Button, Mrs T Townend, Mr R Leech, Mr J Blowers, Mr B Shelton, Mrs G Soanes, PCSO S Kershaw, Cllr M Barnard & Cllr P Ashdown .  6 parishioners were also present.  Mr Rees as Vice-Chairman chaired the meeting in the absence of Mr Wade.
Apologies were received from Mr G Wade, Cllr C Law & Mr M Straw
Approval of minutes The minutes of the previous meeting held on 18th June 2012 were approved and signed.
Declaration of interests  No interests were declared.

Clerk’s Report
· The sum of £427.44 has been received from WDC in respect of S106 monies.  This amount will pay for the wild flowers planted on the Millennium Green.
· A cheque for £250 has been received from SCC in respect of Mike Barnard’s Locality Budget towards the Diamond Jubilee celebrations.

· Mr Wade has asked the clerk to pass on his thanks to the residents of Queensway & Copperfield Terrace for repainting the telephone kiosk along there. 
· The new notice board has been installed in The Street.  The clerk will forward a letter of thanks to the prison.
15 Minutes for Parishioners input 

· The A12/Market Lane junction still hasn’t been resurfaced and Mr Ffitch advised that he has again contacted Simon Briggs of SCC Highways about this.  Cllr Barnard advised that this work will be done in due course.

· The newly planted hedge on Peto’s Corner opposite the pond is now reached a height where it is obscuring drivers’ view of approaching traffic when pulling out of Church Road.  The hedge either needs trimming or removed completely.  The clerk will contact Lord Somerleyton regarding this matter as it is on his land.
· The flooding is still an ongoing problem along Market Lane particularly after the heavy rain recently.  Simon Briggs has chased Anglian Water on 13th July to arrange another site meeting which hopefully will be imminent.  In the meantime Cllr Ashdown offered to contact Peter Aldous MP about this matter.
Other Parish Business. (Parish Councillors)
· Mr Leech proposed a public thank you to those parishioners involved in publishing the two Blundeston books, the more recent one was launched in April entitled “Blundeston – More Village History”. 

· Mr Ball passed round an updated income & expenditure forecast which shows projected reserves of just under £4,000 at the end of the financial year.

· Mr Nichols has met with Colin Leer from the Community Payback Scheme to discuss what work they can undertake on the Millennium Green.  They are happy to clear the footpath, trim various hedges and also thin out the two copses which have become too dense.

· Mr Nichols reported that the recent Blundeston in Bloom open gardens event was a great success despite the wet weather on the second day.  The event managed to raise £828 for Blundeston in Bloom.  

· Mr Nichols also reported that the judging for the Anglia in Bloom competition took place on Friday 6th July and the results will be given in September.  The judges were interested, not only in all the flowers planters dotted around the village, but in the environmentally friendly areas such as the Millennium Green and the pond at Barkis Meadow.  They were so impressed with the upkeep of the pond and the wildlife there that they have entered it for a separate award.

· Mr Blowers proposed a thank you from the Parish Council for all the hard work done by Blundeston in Bloom; this was seconded by Mr Rees. 

· Mr Blowers reported no further damage to the skate park this month.

· Mr Shelton passed on his thanks to all the parishioners who opened their gardens during the open gardens weekend.

· Mr Button reported that he had followed up a complaint from a parishioner at the last meeting regarding a ‘Private – No Footway’ sign which had been erected along a footpath at Flixton Holes.  He found that the signs there were all in order and didn’t point to the public footpath.

· Mr Button reported that the recently repaired pipes along Queensway have not alleviated the flooding along that stretch of road.  The outlet pipe is above the inlet pipe, is above water level and is going uphill.  Cllr Ashdown offered to report this matter to the relevant authority.
Police Report.  
There were no crimes reported for Flixton during June and three reported for Blundeston.  These were criminal damage to a vehicle in Lakeside Rise, causing affray in Market Lane (investigation is still ongoing), and an exposure (again investigation still ongoing). This was on the evening of 28th June, a white male of about 50-60 years old exposed himself near to Peto’s pond. This is the second exposure of this nature but the age of the male is somewhat different to the first incident.
The clerk contacted PCSO Kershaw about the upkeep of the skate park as discussed at the last meeting. PCSO Kershaw has tried to speak to Wendy Dawson but she is on holiday so on her return she will contact her again to discuss what parents and help can be given to the upkeep of the skate park.  She has also spoken to two local youths prior to the meeting who are willing to litter pick at skate park.
PCSO Kershaw attended with the Community Speedwatch on Lowestoft Road where two vehicles were found to be speeding.  The work the group does continues to have a large effect on vehicles slowing down.  If any resident has 30 minutes to give every two weeks then please come along to view what they do as it is a worthwhile system for the safety of our villages.

The next SNT priority meeting is to be held at Boston Lodge on 2nd October at 10am. 
Further to a recent report of a dog biting a lady along Waddling Lane, PCSO Kershaw has spoken to the lady concerned and a Community Resolution was agreed which means that the dog now has to be muzzled.

Mr Shelton read out a report regarding the road accident along Lound Road on Sunday 8th July when a VW Touran left the road and knocked over a 71 year old man.  Police are seeking witnesses who may have seen this vehicle prior to the accident. 
District Councillor report
Cllr Ashdown reported on the items for sale outside a property along Queensway following complaints received during the meeting in May.  As the property is a private dwelling the council will take no further action as long as it is kept small and doesn’t encroach on to the highway.

County Councillor report
· Results for last year’s Census have started to be published which shows that the population in Suffolk has risen by 9% during the last ten years.  This is above the national average of 7%.

· Textile Recycling bags are being issued throughout Suffolk shortly.

· Traffic calming measures along Market Lane are still being looked at by SCC Highways and the missing ‘Horse’ sign will be replaced in due course.

Adoption of the Suffolk Local Code of Conduct

The Suffolk Local Code of Conduct was formally adopted.
Planning
· Mr L Osborne, 14 Barkis Meadow – construction of single storey side and two storey rear extensions  - approved
See below for minutes from Planning Sub-Committee.

Finances 
The following finances were approved;

· Mrs M Ball -  Clerk’s salary & telephone July plus drawing pins  £116.10
· Waveney Fencing – collection & installation of notice board £79.20
· Blundeston In Bloom – contribution from S106 monies for wild flowers planted on    Millennium Green £427.44
· Mr D Steele – Donation from SCC Locality Budget for Jubilee celebrations £250.00
· Blundeston PCC – donation for the upkeep of the churchyard £350.00 (Two cheques issued as requested by payee £200 & £150)
Correspondence 
· One copy of Clerks & Councils Direct
· Suffolk ACRE – Director’s report & financial statements 2011-12

· Suffolk ACRE – details of AGM & membership list

· WDC – confirmation of approval of planning application for former Red Lion PH

· Email from Paul Douch Somerleyton PC re Waddling Lane

· Broads Authority – Questionnaire re Broads Landscape Character Assessment

· St Mary’s Church – request for donation
A.O.B
The request for a donation from St Mary’s Church was discussed.  Mr Nichols proposed that £350 is donated in view of increasing costs faced by the church for the upkeep of the churchyard.  This was seconded by Mr Blowers and unanimously agreed by the rest of the parish councillors.  
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.25pm
Planning Sub-Committee Meeting
The committee met on Thursday 5th July 2012 at 17 Barkis Meadow.  Present were Mr J Nichols (Chairman), Mr M Straw & Mr S Rees. Apologies were given from Mr G Wade & Mrs T Townend.
There were two planning applications for consideration:-

· Mr & Mrs Devereux, 60 The Street – construction of a single/two storey rear extension

· Mr & Mrs Scheyde, 1&2 Holly Cottages, Flixton Road – construction of a single storey rear extension

Both applications were approved.

